
 

5:00 PM — Games begin 
6:00 PM — Picnic begins 

 
Chicken, drinks and paper goods will be provided. 

 

 

If your last name begins with A-P, please bring a side dish. 

If your last name begins with Q-Z, please bring a dessert. 

All families are asked to bring their own serving utensils. 



On the mission trip June 
12-21st we took 8 people 

from here and added 2 
more students from 
Georgia which gave us a 
total of ten people to 
work in Cambridge, 

Massachusetts.  We worked in the 
Portuguese Baptist Church which 
was ten minutes from both Harvard 
& MIT universities.  Reginaldo 
Kruklis is the pastor and he was the 
Moore’s pastor in Sao Paulo, Brazil 
and personal friend. 

This trip was the best of an 
“international” trip without leaving 
the US.  While most of the church 
members are from Brazil, many also 
speak English. They hosted us in 
their homes with Brazilian food & 
fellowship. The church is a small, 
struggling congregation in the midst 
of over 100,000 students. Our goal 
was to help them reach their 
neighborhood with the love of Jesus 
Christ through “deeds of 
construction”, “acts of kindness” 
and also with a verbal witness . 

We shared everyday with 
neighbors, delivery people, and 
people who were just walking by.  
Also we went door-to-door and 
visited with over 500 people in the 
area and invited them to a cookout 
on Sunday afternoon.  Over 30 first-
time guests came and met the 

members. 
Our team worked very hard 

moving a 3 foot retaining wall, 
hauling 150 wheelbarrels of dirt, 
planting a new flower garden, 
building a new prayer garden, 
removing 5 tons of debris in one 
day, building a new wall and a 
sidewalk with 5 yards of concrete.  
We replaced rotten wood in 
numerous places, and prepared the 
parsonage and front of the church 
for painting. 

While this gave the church a 
“new, fresh” look and an important 
entrance with sidewalk and new 
doors, I believe that the 
neighborhood became aware of a 
church with a desire to welcome and 
minister in the midst of this 
community.  Sightseeing in Boston 
is always spectacular but having 
people gain new “sight” for lives 
and souls around them is so much 
more so!   
Thank you for your prayers and 
support and we needed all of them 
as no one was injured and God was 
magnified and glorified during our 
time there. 

College 
Ministry 

LOOKING AHEAD 

Sunday, July 8 

 9:30 am Sunday School

10:50  Morning Worship 

 3:00 pm Korean Worship 

 5:00  All-Church Picnic 

Monday, July 9 

 6:00 am Men’s Prayer Mtg. 

 6:15 pm GROW Team “G” 

Tuesday, July 10 

 8:00 am ACTEEN Group leaves 

 6:30 pm Women’s Bible Study  

Wednesday, July 11 

 9:30 am Quilting Group 

 5:30 pm Family Meal 

 6:15  Jesus & Me 

   Rhyme & Reason  

   (PS TeamKID) 

 Middle School Bible Study  

Youth Bible Study  

   Bible Study/Prayer Mtg. 

   Sunday School 

   Overview 

   Chinese/Eng. Bible Study

   Sanctuary Choir 

Thursday, July 12 

Russian Mission Group Leaves 

10:30 am Youth Bible Study 

11:00  PS Swim Party/Picnic 

 6:00 pm LOA Salad Supper 

 6:45  Deacon’s Mtg. 

 7:00  Adult Basketball 

   College Impact 

Friday, July 13 

 4:00 pm ACTEEN Group Returns 

Saturday, July 14 

 8:30 am Women’s Ministry 

   Breakfast Fellowship 

Sunday, July 15 

12:30 pm Singles’ cookout 

 3:00  UdaMon Campout begins 

 5:00  Stewardship. C. 

   Women’s Ministry C. 

 7:00  General Business Mtg.

  

Women’s Ministry Breakfast Fellowship 
Saturday, July 14 

8:30 AM 
at 

Panera Bread in Fayetteville 

All ladies are invited to this drop-in breakfast fellowship. 
 Even if you can’t come for long, stop by and grab a cup of coffee and say 

“hi” to your friends or get a group together and stay awhile. 

Boston Mission Trip 



Parents and Fathers 
If you are a father of an older teen, 
this may be the PERFECT oppor-

tunity to make one night of this cam-
pout a “Rite of Passage” ceremony 
that is so important to a teen’s life.  

Steve Alberts can help you design a 
night that impacts your son in a way 

that could last his entire life. 

Camp Shocked:   

Register now, Space is limited 

July 23-27   
Grades 6-12 

$135 

$65 due July 8!!! 

Parent Meeting July 8 

Thursdays 10:30 am in the  
Youth room 

July 5th:  
Guest Prof. Steve Moore! 

FBC Preschool Playground 
   Thursday, July 12 

                 11:00 a.m. - 12:30 p.m.       

Meet us on the Preschool playground 
for swimming and fellowship. Please 

bring a sack lunch. We will have pools 
and sprinklers setup for fun in the sun. 

Call Lisa Wheat for  
questions or more information. 

In Tulsa 

Cost: $25.00 

This cost includes admission and lunch. 
 

What to Bring & Wear: 
Swimsuit, towel, sunscreen, extra clothes,  
extra money for snacks or tube rental ($5). 



Phone: 479-442-2387 Fax: 479-442-2265 
Church Staff Extension  
Pastor - Douglas Falknor .......................................... 12 
Minister of Music - Mike Paslay ............................... 19 
Minister of Adults - Travis Wollenberg ..................... 18 
Minister of College & Career - Steve Moore ............. 16 
Minister of Students - Steve Alberts .......................... 21 
Minister of Childhood Education - Lisa Wheat ......... 20 
Church Administrator - Gordon Rowell .................... 15 
Pastor’s Secretary - Sheila Smith ............................... 12 
Publications Secretary - Terri Johnston ..................... 11 
Play Learn Director - Carolyn Tanneberger .............. 22 
Preschool Coordinator - Linda Dilley ........................ 23 
Security—Somboune Phonekhanhan ......................... 26 
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F I R S T  B A P T I S T  C H U R C H 

Sunday School Enrollment ..................... 1080 

Sunday School Attendance ....................... 496 

New Sunday School Members ..................... 0 

Morning Worship  .................................... 569 

VBS Musical  ........................................... 249 

Decisions ...................................................... 0 

Other Weekly Bible Studies ....................... 20 

Received for week ........................ $39,400.94 

Required for week ........................ $28,696.80 

Received in month to date ............ $39,400.94 

Required in month to date ............ $28,696.80 

Received in 2007 ........................ $834,669.08 

Required in 2007 to date ............. $852,337.36 

CBCG Goal ............................. $2,238,599.20  

Received this week .................... $4,535.00 

Received to-date ................. $1,966,819.15 

ETC ~ July 8, 2007 
Babies 1-Lola Mae Shackelford, 

Margaret Little 
Babies 2-Brian & Kerry Cochran 
Toddler-Ryan & Katie Thompson  
Ones-Zach & Dara Young 
Twos-Dianna Reyes, Alex Nichols 
Threes-Matthew & Naomi Kirkpatrick 
Fours –Marc & Brittney Peace 

 
Hospitalized:  

Murray Smart, UAMS, Little Rock 
 
VAN DRIVERS ~ Sun., July 8 

Bill Rose  (267-2541)  
Billy Mayes (839-3073) 

 
Deacon  of  the  Week july 8-14 
 Lucian Loman  443-6782 
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Staff Work  

Anniversaries for July  
 

Lisa Wheat — July 1, 1997  
Steve Moore — July 10, 2004 
Travis Wollenberg — July 12, 2002 
Douglas Falknor— July 29, 2001 

Did you know?... 
Evelyn McDonald’s daughter, 
Jill Rigby, has written an article,  
Manners Matter, that has been 
published on page 48 in the July 
issue of Home Life magazine. 

Family Meal-Wed. July 11, 5:30 PM 
Menu:  Barbeque, Cole Slaw, Potato Salad, Baked Potato/Salad Bar, Dessert 
Children’s Menu (PS-Grade 5 only): Hamburgers 
Kitchen Workers:  

Evelyn McDonald & Nancy McKay 
Byron Humphry & Rick Tanneberger 
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